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MInuTes FrOM 09/27/11

WeekLy FOOTBaLL BOard GaMe

Our football board game has had a couple of rule changes.

If the winning square has not been purchased by a player

the proceeds will carryover to the following week.  Each

week's winner will split the cash proceeds with the club

which will benefit the Rotary Permanent Fund.  The winner

will not be announced until the end of the meeting,  must be

present to win.

PrOGraM suMMary

readInG BeTWeen THe LIOns LITeraCy PrOGraM

Volunteers needed each week on Tuesday or Friday

mornings at 9:30 to read children’s books to Pre-Schoolers.

Read for about 20-30 minutes. 

The Family Y -

Veterans Memorial Blvd.

601-268-0808

Call Dan Kibodeaux or

sign up at lunch meetings

or email

dan@Unitedwaysems.org

call 601-545-7141

september reading Volunteers needed!

Mark yOur CaLendar
Oct 4 Betty Gill, district 6840 Governor

Oct 11 rick Taylor- Lake Terrace Convention Center

Oct 18 rick duke, director, usM’s Trent Lott national 

Center for excellence in economic development & 

entrepreneurship

Oct 24 rotary Board Meeting at The united Way 

Oct 25   Web Heidelberg & sally Hughes--Gordon's Creek 

Projet

Looking for rotary district Information or International Information?Looking for rotary district Information or International Information?

district Website www.rotary6840.org  - rotary International www.rotary.org 

We Have a Facebook Page!
Visit Rotary Club of Hattiesburg on Facebook 

and “like” our page.

Post your pictures, videos and comments.

TOday’s  PrOGraM

President Robert Cummings presided over the

meeting.

Thanks to Mike Ratl i ff , who gave the

Invocation, and to Christina Ghents, who led

the Club in the Pledge of Allegiance. Robert

then led members in the Four Way Test.

Thanks to today’s greeters Chris Price and

Wes Brooks.

Sean Priebe then welcomed members to

today’s meeting. He noted that there are no

visiting Rotarians however, Steve Ramp had

Clark Remsburg as his guest.

Robert announced that Greg Buie has

announced that he will step down as chair of

the Night in Italy event after the 2012 event.

This is Greg’s third year to serve as the event’s

chair. Chris Price has agreed to work with

Greg this year as a co-chair and will assume

the full duties for the 2013 event.

Robert also announced that February 9th has

been set as the date for the wine tasting event.

The Social Committee is planning a Valentines

theme for this year’s event. 

Thanks were extended to Aime Spears for her

hard work with the weekly newsletter. Thanks

were also extended to Jaclyn Adams who has

uploaded a new video to the Club’s Facebook

page. 

Audra Cummings then introduced today’s

guest speaker, Kathy Emmons who serves as

the Coordinator for Forrest General Hospital’s

Sweeteas, Spirit Girls and Spirit of Women

events.

Kathy’s presentation focused primarily on her

work with the Spirit Girl program which current-

ly has 153 participants. These girls come from

all walks of life and are in grades seven

through twelve. They come from twenty-six dif-

ferent schools throughout the 19 counties

served by the hospital. The primary purpose of

the program according to Kathy is to instill self

esteem.

Participants are selected by a three judge

panel after completing an application process.

Each applicant is then interviewed by the

judges who come from outside the hospital’s

service area. The program has grown so much

since its inception that applicants are now

turned away.

Once selected the Spirit Girls must provide

twelve hours of community service throughout

their year. Events where they serve include the

ARC program, the Miss Hospitality Pageant,

Doctor’s Day Dash, Festival South, DREAM

projects, Heart Walk and the Spirit of Women

events. This is not a complete list of the com-

munity service projects in which the girls

serve. Kathy suggested that anyone needed

volunteers for a community project should con-

tact her.

In addition to the community service, the girls

are exposed to a number of educational

events throughout the year. Topics covered in

those events include interviewing techniques,

dressing for the proper body type, texting while

driving and bullying. 

Many thanks to Kathy for sharing information

about the Spirit Girls program.

Robert then announced that there is no winner

in today’s football pool. The prize rolls over to

next week.

Meet Our Presenter, Betty Gill
2011-12 Rotary District 6840 Governor

Betty is a life-long resident of Washington Parish,

Louisiana. A Rotarian for 15 years, Betty is an active

member of the Rotary Club of Franklinton where she

currently serves as secretary/treasurer. She has held

the positions of president, secretary, treasurer and

chaired many committees in her local club.

She has served District 6840 as Assistant District

Governor for the Heartland Territory for 9 years. She

has served as a Board Member of RYLA since 2005.

She was named the 2007-2008 Outstanding Rotarian

of the Year for District 6840. She is a multiple Paul

Harris Fellow, Sustaining and Bequest Member.

Betty is married to her best friend and fellow Rotarian,

Mike. She has two daughters, Jennifer & MaKayla

and son-in-law Dustin and Grandson Braxton along

with Mike’s son, Kory, daughter-in-law Apri l ,

Granddaughter, Hannah, Grandson Andrew and son,

Kyle.

Not a stranger to community involvement, Betty

served two years as president of the Franklinton

Chamber of Commerce and one year as Chairman of

the local United Way. She serves as a board member

for the local community theater and has been a volun-

teer on many community events. She and Mike are

active members of the First Baptist Church of

Covington, LA. In 2009, Betty was elected The Daily

News Citizen of the Year in West Washington Parish,

Louisiana for her involvement in community service

projects through Rotary and other local service orga-

nizations.

Betty recently retired after 38 years in banking. She

held the position of Vice President/Business Banker

with Whitney National Bank at their Franklinton Office.

Her motto for life: “Life is not measured by the number

of breaths you take. . . . . . . but by the moments that

take your breath away!”
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